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Dear Senator Carney, Representative Kuhn, and distinguished members of the Committee on Judiciary, 
 
My name is Heide Lester, and I am the Deputy Director of EqualityMaine, which has been advocating on 
behalf of Maine’s LGBTQ+ community since 1984. I am testifying on behalf of EqualityMaine and our 
colleagues at MaineTransNet, whose mission is to support and empower transgender people to create a 
world where they can thrive. We oppose this slate of bills, all of which seek to restrict or impede access to 
safe reproductive healthcare services and do not align with standards of care and the prioritization of 
patient safety and public health. 
 
Access to reproductive healthcare is a critical issue for many people in Maine, and LGBTQ+ people are 
among those who become pregnant and need access to safe abortion care. Statistically, LGBTQ+ people are 
about twice as likely as their cisgender, heterosexual peers to have a teen pregnancy1, and lesbian, bisexual, 
and queer cisgender women are more likely to have had an abortion than heterosexual cisgender women.2 
There are many reasons for these disparities, including lack of access to reproductive healthcare, limited 
education on sexual and reproductive health, higher poverty and uninsured rates, societal pressures to 
conform to heterosexual norms, and greater incidence of rape.3 Members of the LGBTQ+ community 
experience disproportionate rates of sexual victimization – almost 80% of bisexual women and almost 60% 
of lesbian women have experienced contact sexual violence in their lifetimes.4  
 
The more that access to legal abortions is restricted, the higher the risks for those seeking abortion services 
becomes.5 When people who are pregnant are unable to access safe, timely, and affordable abortion care, 
they seek it elsewhere, which increases their risk for physical and mental harm. Legislative restrictions 
fundamentally interfere with the patient–health care professional relationship and decrease access to 
reproductive healthcare, particularly for people with low incomes. Furthermore, the right to a safe abortion 
is a right to bodily autonomy, which is an integral part of our community’s fight for equality. We believe 
unequivocally that any restrictions on people’s bodily choices can deny them their ability to live with 
authenticity and dignity, or even to live at all.  
 
We urge you to vote “Ought Not To Pass” on L.D.s 253, 682, 886, 887, 975, 1007, and 1154.  
 
Thank you, 
 
Heide Lester (they/them)     Bre Danvers-Kidman (they/them) 
Deputy Director, EqualityMaine    Executive Co-Director, MaineTransNet 
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